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Editorial  
 
 

Let us hope that 2020 will be the beginning of a decade of 

improvement for not just older people but for all. COPE will 

continue to promote the interests and needs of it members 

and all older people living in Cambridgeshire, especially those 

disadvantaged and vulnerable. 

 

We will also continue to campaign against loneliness and 

encourage activities to overcome this problem amongst 

members. In this issue we are showing ways of overcoming 

loneliness and encouraging where physically possible, driving. 

Lack of public transport is a major problem for many and can 

lead to isolation especially in rural areas. So the ability to drive 

in later years is a necessity. But the need for public transport 

will continue to be highlighted and will be a theme at the AGM. 

  

And Talking Together, which is a means of people keeping in 

touch with others with similar interests, will be pursued. We 

carried out a trial in January, and are analysing the results 

together with the survey which so many of you kindly 

completed last year. The results will help us promote activities 

and make sure we understand your needs and interests. 

 

Above all we must ensure our lifestyles help in the reduction of 

waste and pollution, especially unnecessary plastics. Every little 

helps to reduce the mind-boggling amount dumped into our 

waterways and seas. Many of us were born in an age when we 

had to 'make do and mend' and plastics were a novelty, so 

there should be no problem with that approach to life for many 

of us. 
 

Wishing you all a Happy and Healthy New Year. 

 

David Bailey  
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Each year COPE distributes a questionnaire to the membership in order to understand the issues 

which concern them, challenges which they must meet daily and how these combine to effect their 

quality of life. Further, we seek to learn about pressing needs and aspirations. The information 

gathered assists the organization in crafting funding requests, determining the areas where 

information and advocacy would be useful to the membership, and to plan programmes and social 

outings.  

 

This year many respondents shared feelings of loneliness and isolation as well as the loss of 

intellectual stimulation which result if they are unable to leave home and remain involved in their 

community. 

 

The reasons people become homebound vary greatly and the causes may be temporary or long-

term. Isolation may result from physical limitations as well as lack of access to transportation and 

support services. Loneliness is not an issue of age, but rather of opportunity. Throughout the 
different periods of our lives, we are exposed to a multitude of events and experiences which 

stimulate us and contribute to a sense of well-being. The activities in which we choose to immerse 

ourselves combine to create our life history and sense 

of self-worth. 

 

 

TALKING TOGETHER is a new and unique 

programme developed by COPE to respond to the 

need to remain connected. This free programme 

consists of a series of weekly telephone based 

discussion groups facilitated by skilled leaders in their 

fields. Through this regularly scheduled connection, 

participants are able to come togeher with their peers 

to examine a variety of topics and share insights and 

experiences. 

 

TALKING TOGETHER had a trial period during January with groups examining art with Kettleõs 

Yard , the environment and agricultural traditions with Wicken Fen, Cambridge history and poetry. 

Group participants came together from Cambridge as well as the surrounding villages to share in 

thoughtful and challenging discussions and above all to make connections.  

 

We are now evaluating the initial series and will begin planning for the next discussion groups. Please 

do let us know if there are particular areas you would like groups to examine or if you are 

interested in leading a group. We look forward to hearing from you and receiving your input as we 

move forward with our continuing efforts to develop unique and engaging programming. 

Deborah Katznelson 

¢ŀƭƪƛƴƎ ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ 

IŀǇǇȅ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǝƴƎ ƛƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ aŀǊŎƘ 

 

 

Reflections on Life from John Julius Norwich: Christmas Crackers 

 

ôI stopped believing in Santa Claus when I was six. Mother took 

me to see him in a department store and he asked for my 

autograph.õ                                                   Shirley Temple 
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5hb!¢Lhb{ 
hƴŎŜ ŀƎŀƛƴΣ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƴŀǝƻƴǎΣ 
ōƻǘƘ ƳƻƴŜǘŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǊŀƉŜ ǇǊƛȊŜǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ 
ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƳǳŎƘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΦ  ²ƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 
ƳƻƴŜǘŀǊȅ ŘƻƴŀǝƻƴǎΣ ǿƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
Ŭƭƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ΨƎƛƊ ŀƛŘΩ ǎŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊƳΦ 
 
tŜǘŜǊ aǳǊŬǧΣ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ 

 

5ŀǘŀ tǊƻǘŜŎǝƻƴ !Ŏǘ 
 
[ƛƳƛǘŜŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ǊŜŎƻǊŘŜŘ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ ƛƴ  
ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǘƘƛǎ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ŀƴŘκƻǊ  
ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ /ht9Φ .ŀǎƛŎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƻƴƭȅ ƛǎ ƘŜƭŘΤ ŀ ƭƛǎǘ ƻŦ 
ƴŀƳŜǎΣ Ǉƻǎǘŀƭ ŀƴŘκƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜǎ ǳǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ  
ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ƭŀōŜƭǎ ƻǊ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊȅ ƻǊ 
ŦƻǊ ǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜǎ ōȅ hŶŎŜǊǎ ƻŦ /ht9Φ  ¢Ƙƛǎ 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǊŘ ǇŀǊǝŜǎ 
ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΦ ¦ƴƭŜǎǎ /ht9 ƛǎ 
ŀŘǾƛǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǘǊŀǊȅ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǎǎǳƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ 
ƴƻ ƻōƧŜŎǝƻƴ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ōŀǎƛŎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ōŜƛƴƎ ǊŜŎƻǊŘŜŘΦ 

COPE  FORUM 

Cambridgeshire Older Peopleõs Enterprise 
New member application 

form  

LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ !ŘǾƛŎŜ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ  
!ƎŜ ¦Y 

 5ƻ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǉǳŜǊȅ ōǳǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ 
ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘƻ ǘƻ ŀǎƪΚ !ƎŜ ¦Y /ŀƳōǊƛŘƎŜπ
ǎƘƛǊŜ ŀƴŘ tŜǘŜǊōƻǊƻǳƎƘ ƛǎ ŀ ƭƻŎŀƭ ƛƴπ
ŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴŘ 
ŦƻǊ ƻƭŘŜǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ Cw99 ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ 
ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ  ƻƴ ŀ ǊŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ ƛǎǎǳŜǎΣ ōȅ 
ǇƘƻƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ IŜƭǇƭƛƴŜ ōŜƭƻǿΦ 

New Member  

 
Number: ________________ 

(To be allocated after joining)  

 
(BLOCK CAPITALS PLEASE)  
 
Name: ___________________________________________ 

 
Address: __________________________________ 
 

___________________________________________ 
 
___________________________________________ 

 
Post Code_________________ 

 

Telephone: _________________________ 
 
Email: _____________________________________ 

 
Are you happy to receive Newsletter by email?  Yes/  No  
 
 

AGE RANGE  
PLEASE CIRCLE RELEVANT GROUP  

Under 50   50-64 65-74 75-84 over 85  

 
Disability - Yes / No  
 

Signature

 ___________________________________________ 
 

Date: __________________ 
 
How did you hear of COPE?  

 
___________________________________________ 
 
Special Interests:  

 
___________________________________________ 
 

 
 
 

 
Open to all residents of Cambridgeshire over 50, and to carers 
and òFriends of COPEó as Associate Members any person, 

whether or not he or she is aged 50 or over.  
 
By completing and returning this form, you are giving COPE 

permission to hold your personal details on their database.  

 
¢ƘŜ hƭƛǾŜ DƻƭŘƛƴƎ wƻƻƳ 

{ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ŜƴǘǊŜΣ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀ wƻŀŘ 
/ŀƳōǊƛŘƎŜ /.п о5½ tƘƻƴŜΤ όлмнноύ осполо 
ŜƳŀƛƭΤ ŎŀƳōǊƛŘƎŜŎƻǇŜϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻΦǳƪ 
wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ /ƘŀǊƛǘȅ bƻΦ мммлуут 
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COPE  FORUM 

Cambridgeshire Older Peopleõs Enterprise 

¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜǎ όнлмфκнлнлύ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

  

 

 

      David Bailey,    

   COPE Chairman                              Peter Murfitt  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

     Alice  Zeitlyn                     Jennie Jenks        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           Doreen Ryan   Ken Lovett  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                 

 

 

 

5ƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ CƻǊƳ 

L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ϻψψψψψψψ 
  

 L 5h bh¢ Ǉŀȅ ¦Y LƴŎƻƳŜ ¢ŀȄ 
  
 L 5h Ǉŀȅ ¦Y LƴŎƻƳŜ ¢ŀȄ 
  
tƭŜŀǎŜ ǘƛŎƪ ǘƘŜ ōƻȄ ŀōƻǾŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ 
  
 L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ /ŀƳōǊƛŘƎŜǎƘƛǊŜ hƭŘŜǊ tŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ 
 9ƴǘŜǊǇǊƛǎŜ ό/ht9ύ ǘƻ ǘǊŜŀǘ ŀǎ DƛŦǘ !ƛŘ ǘƘƛǎ  
 ŘƻƴŀǘƛƻƴΣ ŀƭƭ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ  
 Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ Ia wŜǾŜƴǳŜ ŀƴŘ /ǳǎǘƻƳǎ  
 ǘƛƳŜ ƭƛƳƛǘǎΣ ǳƴǘƛƭ L ƴƻǘƛŦȅ /ht9 ƻǘƘŜǊǿƛǎŜϝ 
  
tƭŜŀǎŜ ǝŎƪ ǘƘƛǎ ōƻȄ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ /ht9 ǘƻ ǊŜŎƭŀƛƳ ŦǊƻƳ 
Ia wŜǾŜƴǳŜ ŀƴŘ /ǳǎǘƻƳǎ ǘƘŜ ǘŀȄ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǇŀƛŘ  
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎƛƎƴ ōŜƭƻǿ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƛƴǘ ŀƴŘ ŘŀǘŜ ǳƴŘŜǊƴŜŀǘƘ 
  
 
{ƛƎƴŀǘǳǊŜψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
ό.[h/Y /!tL¢![{ .9[h² t[9!{9ύ 
  
CƛǊǎǘ bŀƳŜψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ                   
  
{ǳǊƴŀƳŜψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
  
!ŘŘǊŜǎǎψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
  
ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
  
ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψtƻǎǘŎƻŘŜΥ 
  
5ŀǘŜψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ  

   
¢ƘŜ hƭƛǾŜ DƻƭŘƛƴƎ wƻƻƳ 

{ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ŜƴǘǊŜΣ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀ wƻŀŘ 
/ŀƳōǊƛŘƎŜ /.п о5½ tƘƻƴŜΤ όлмнноύ осполо 
ŜƳŀƛƭΤ ŎŀƳōǊƛŘƎŜŎƻǇŜϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻΦǳƪ 
wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ /ƘŀǊƛǘȅ bƻΦ мммлуут 

ϝbƻǘŜǎ   
ƛΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŎŀƴŎŜƭ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŜŎƭŀǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴȅ ǝƳŜ ōȅ ƴƻǝŦȅƛƴƎ /ht9 
ƛƛΦ  LŦ ƛƴ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƛǊŎǳƳǎǘŀƴŎŜǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ Ǉŀȅ 
LƴŎƻƳŜ ¢ŀȄΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǝŦȅ /ht9 
ƛƛƛΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǝŦȅ /ht9 ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜ ƻǊ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ǿƘƛƭǎǘ 
ǘƘŜ ŘŜŎƭŀǊŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ƛƴ ŦƻǊŎŜΦ 
ƛǾΦ L ŎƻƴŬǊƳ ōȅ ǎƛƎƴƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ŦƻǊƳ ǘƘŀǘ L ŀƳ ŀ ¦Y ǘŀȄǇŀȅŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǳƴŘŜǊπ
ǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛŦ L Ǉŀȅ ƭŜǎǎ LƴŎƻƳŜ ¢ŀȄ ŀƴŘκƻǊ /ŀǇƛǘŀƭ Dŀƛƴǎ ¢ŀȄ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ǘŀȄ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŜ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ DƛƊ !ƛŘ ŎƭŀƛƳŜŘ ƻƴ ŀƭƭ Ƴȅ  
ŘƻƴŀǝƻƴǎΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ Ƴȅ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ Ǉŀȅ ŀƴȅ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜ   

aŀƴȅ ǘƘŀƴƪǎΗ 

       Disclaimer  
Whilst every effort is made to ensure in-

formation is accurate at the time of going 

to print, no responsibility can be accepted 

for loss or damage caused by published 

information found to be inaccurate. 

 
Submissions for our April/May issue must 

be received no later than Friday 28th  

February.  

  

     Deborah Katznelson        Brian  Reynolds  
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²ƻǊŘ {ŜŀǊŎƘ 

Last monthõs solution 

 

AIM 

Place the 27 three character ôtilesõ in the left-hand grid TO the CORRECT spaces in the right hand 

Grid relating to VALENTINE/ENDEARMENT TERMS containing NINE letters horizontally and in 

alphabetical order 

B E T H L E H E M 

C E L E B R A T E 

C R A N B E R R Y 

F I R E P L A C E 

G R E E T I N G S 

M I S T L E T O E 

R E I N D E E R S 

S T O C K I N G S 

T R A D I T I O N 

                           FEBRUARY  2020                                                      BHm  0120/0220 

   

A B Y E L I L O V         R E M         

A C I E N T N D B     F       I     

A D O E S T O A T     A       F     

A F F F U L O U S             I     

A R C G H T R E M           B       

B E A G R A S U G         L         

B E A I N G U T I       E           

E C T I O N U T Y     G             

E L I L O V V I V     V A C I O     

 

The rain it raineth every day 

Upon the just and unjust fella 

But chiefly on the just, because 

The unjust steals the just's umbrella. 

 

Charles Bowen 

(from Christmas Crackers) 
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мл ¢ƛǇǎ ǘƻ IŜƭǇ 9ƴŘ [ƻƴŜƭƛƴŜǎǎ  
From the Campaign to End loneliness 

 

Get involved in your community 

Take the time to get to know your neighbours and your community. Is there a community group 

that meets regularly? Join in and get involved. You could chat to people in your community via a local 
Facebook page or use Next door - a website that tells you what's happening in your local area. 

 

Start a conversation with a stranger 

Starting a conversation shouldn't be scary. Everyone has a story and something interesting to say, so 

try and be open to having a random chat. Unplug your headphones and put down your phone. Make 

eye contact. Smile. Talk about the weather or the bus being late. For some people who are isolated 

this can be the only conversation they've had in weeks. Small talk can make a big difference. 

 

Phone a friend 

Take 10 minutes each week to phone a friend or family member you haven't spoken to in a while. 

 

Go for a drink 

Get in touch with a friend or family member you haven't seen in a while and invite them for a drink. It 

could be a pint, a coffee or a cup of tea. All that matters is you have a natter. 

 

No phone challenge 

Spend a whole day without checking your phone and take time to make connections in real life. Phones 

can be a great way to stay in touch with people, but those connections we make in real life are the 

ones that really matter. 

 

Write a letter 

How many people are there in your life who've made a massive difference to you? It could be a 

teacher, a parent or an old friend, but it's rare that we get a chance to say thank you. In the hustle 

and bustle of the modern world writing a letter might seem a bit old fashioned. But whoever is on 

the receiving end will appreciate the time and extra effort you've taken. 

 

Join the club 

Everything's better when we share. Find other people who love the things you do: it could be playing 

chess, fly-fishing, pottery or reading books - celebrate your passions and hobbies with likeminded 

people. 
 

Try something new 

Ever wanted to learn how to speak Spanish, ride a scooter or scuba dive? Take the plunge. One of 

the best ways to bond with new people is to learn something new. It's a great way to make new 

friends! 
 

Make friends with people of all ages 

For many of us, our friends tend to be a similar age to us. But that means we're missing out on 

perspectives and stories that might change your life. Whether you're 8 or 86 we all have things in 

common, and we can all learn from each other. 

 

Volunteer 

Volunteering is a great way to make the world a better place. But it's also a great way to expand your 

skills, improve your health and wellbeing and make friendships that could last a lifetime. Volunteering 

doesn't have to take up all your spare time. 

Visit Do-it.org to find out how you can help in your local area. 
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aƻƴŜȅ ǘǊŜŜ 

 

 

How To Grow A Money Tree  

 
Marianna Slezak, my mother, always said she did not want any cut 

flowers at her funeral, she wanted her children to sow some 

seeds which would grow and bloom. My parents were helped by 

people in their lives and therefore my mother liked to give 

financial support to church groups and other charities around the 

world. She always considered her life to be blessed and wanted 

to help others in need.  

 
When the time came we notified family and friends of our 

mother's wishes and people donated money for The Church and 

charities. I suggested that the donated money could be used to 

set up a Memorial Fund in her name.  

 
Hugh and I had already started supporting Lendwithcare as it 

brings together entrepreneurs in developing countries with 

people who have the power to help them, people like you and 

me. We loved that we were part of a group of people offering 

someone we have never met, a financial hand up.  

 
The idea is that you loan a minimum of £15. to somebody who needs a loan to set up or expand their 

business. At the time the loan is made, you will be told exactly how the money is going to be used and 

how it is going to be repaid. Once the money has been repaid, you can either take the money back or 

lend it to someone else. 

 
We thought our Mother would have loved to have known about 

Lendwithcare because, rather than giving someone money, you give 

them an opportunity to improve their life and then when the loan is 

repaid, you can do the same for someone else. In other words a gift 

that keeps on giving. We therefore set up a Memorial Fund in her 

name using £660.00 of the money which had been donated.  

 
Over the following 5 years, all the loans made have been repaid and 

lent again so now the amount of money loaned has risen to 

£3,121.69. The fund has now made 68 loans, 150 Entrepreneurs 

have been helped, 490 family members have benefited and 65 jobs 

have been created. My mother would be tickled pink to think she 

has sown a money tree.  

 

 

For more information about Lendwithcare go to their site www.lendwithcare.org 

 

Alicja Barton 
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5ǊƛǾƛƴƎ ŀǘ ƻǾŜǊ ǎŜǾŜƴǘȅ ƛƴ ŀ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǝŀƭ ŀǊŜŀ 
The recent article in COPE on renewing driving licences set me thinking. 

 

When I passed my driving test, there were about fourteen million licensed vehicles on our roads. In June 

2019 there were just under thirty-nine million of them, almost three times as many. The surprising thing 

is that the death rate on the roads has dropped in my lifetime. In the year after I passed my test (no 

causal link here), 7,985 people died from road accidents. This was the highest recorded annual death toll 

on the roads in peacetime.  

 

In 2018, there were 1,784 deaths on the roads. This is a drop of about four and a half times. Despite far 

more traffic, our risk of dying on the road is less than a quarter (22%) of what it was fifty-two years ago. 

I found these Department of Transport figures very reassuring. This compares well with nearby 

countries that are renowned for their wines, cheeses, saltimbocca alla romana or boeuf bourgignon.* 

 

I have always enjoyed driving and it has taken me to many places I couldnõt have reached otherwise. In 

my sixties, it struck me that road signs had proliferated and changed since I took my driving test. In 
2017, I attended John Morrisõ excellent course at the University of the Third Age, U3AC: A Safer Way 

to Drive (Advanced Driving Theory). Our homework included illustrated worksheets that brought us up 

to date with road signs and modern dashboard displays. In class we watched videos that showed us ways 

to avoid getting into hazardous situations on the road. 

 

Because I wanted to sharpen up my driving skills in the hope of driving safely for as many years I can, I 

then joined Cambridge Advanced Drivers and Riders (Cadar), www.roadarc.org.uk. The only way my 

driving could have been called advanced was that I could tell my ATM from my equestrian crossing, 

following reacquaintance with the Highway Code. Three members of Cadar gave me practical driving 

sessions, in preparation for the RoSPA Advanced Driving Test. To take this seriously, I decided to try 

for a Gold in this test. I am very grateful to the Cadar tutors for the time they gave in assessing my 

driving and for giving me feedback and advice that was very relevant to my driving needs. 

 

Behind the wheel, I now try to focus clearly on what is going on around me, to concentrate. I donõt 

listen to loud music in the car any more, because I need my ears to listen out. I may be taking things too 

far, but if I need to look at a map, or even a sat nav, I stop somewhere safe to look at it. Obviously using 

a mobile when driving is out. According to RoSPA figures, mobile phone use contributed to 773 

casualties, including 43 deaths and 135 serious injuries, in 2017.  

 

Driving is like a martial art: you need to be watchful, to see danger signs and to keep a safe distance 

from hazard. Itõs true that ducking, diving, dodging and keeping a distance are more associated with the 

boxing ring than the roads of our county. Other road users are not our opponents: but however nice 

and gentle they may be as people, they are in charge of heavy machinery. With the best will in the world, 

other vehicles can injure and even kill us. The further you can see in front, behind and around your car, 

the more quickly can you react to a potential hazard. The furthest point you can see on a road is 

described at the limit point. We must be able to stop within the distance we can see. Looking as far as 

possible ahead helps us to get our position on the road, speed and gears right and to go through bends 

at the appropriate speed. In bad weather, keeping a safe distance from other vehicles is even more 

important. 

 

David Rosewarne 

Part 2 of this article will follow in our next issue. 

* According to the European Communityõs ôRoad Safety Statistics, 2018õ, fatalities per million by country 

were France 48 and Italy 55. The UK had the lowest death rate on the roads, with 28 per million. 
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5ǊƛǾƛƴƎ ƻƴ 

 

 

 

 

 

Rules of the Road in Japan  (Translation of the Japanese Highway Code) 

¶ At the rise of the hand of a policeman, stop rapidly. Do not pass him by or otherwise disrespect 

him. 
 

¶ When a passenger of the foot hove in sight, tootle the horn trumpet to him melodiously at first. 

If he still obstacles your passage, tootle him with vigour and express by word of mouth the warning, 

'Hi, Hi'. 

 

¶ Beware of the wandering horse that shall not pass and take fright as you pass him. Do not ex-

plode the (explode) exhaust box at him. Go soothingly by, or stop by the roadway till he pass away. 
 

¶ Give big space to the festive dog that makes sport in the roadway. Avoid entanglement of the 

dog with your wheelspokes. 

 

¶ Go soothingly on the grease-mud, as there lurk the skid demon. Press the brake of the foot as 

you roll around the corners to save the collapse and tie-up. 

         John Julius Norwich Christmas Crackers 

OLD BANGERS  

 

From April 2020, if your car is Pre 1979 you 

can stop paying Car Tax , because once a car 

is over 40 years old it is classed as 'historic'. 

It still has to be registered each year but no 

tax is payable. 

 

From this January, the exemption will apply 

to cars made before 1980, or registered 

before 8th January 1980. There are 

exemptions to this rule, which includes 

vehicles used for a business, taxis and those 

that have been substantially altered. 

 
Exemption from tax begins on the 1st April 2020 and you cannot claim any back tax until then. In addition 

you cannot claim on line, but need to take several forms to a post office that deals with vehicle tax. The 

forms needed are: the car's log book form V5C, formV11 (vehical tax reminder), current MOT 

certificate or form V112 (which says you do not need an MOT), and an insurance certificate. 

 

DVLA will return the updated V5C in about 4 weeks, two weeks later you should receive a refund for 

any whole months of tax you have already paid that fall after exemption is granted. Every year you will 

be sent a reminder to tax your vehicle and you must apply, but the charge will be £0.00. 

 

Vehicles over 40 years old are also exempt from the annual MOT under different rules introduced in 

2018 by an EU law. These rules will remain in force when we leave the EU, unless the Government 

changes them. The exemption begins on the 40th anniversary of when the vehicle was first registered. But 

remember, its illegal to drive a vehicle that is not roadworthy, so its sensible to get an annual  MOT for 

the vehicle. 

 

Adapted from an Article in the Radio Times by Paul Lewis 
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/ht9 /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƭǳƴŎƘŜǎ 

On Monday 2nd December last year, the Cambridge branch of COPE held itsõ Annual Christmas Lunch at 

the Hallmark Hotel at Bar Hill. This event is fast becoming a popular annual fixture and an increasing 
number of members apply for tickets. 

 

In spite of the many problems that have arisen concerning 

the journey to Bar Hill along the A14, over 120 members 

and their guests attended this year. Fortunately the 

weather was fine and the majority of ticket holders were 

able to come along to enjoy themselves. 

 

The hotel management put on a wonderful Christmas 

display. Each table was laid for 10 people with welcoming 

Christmas decorations including an artistic centre piece, 

crackers and small party baubles for everyone to enjoy. 

 

The Bar Hill Lunch was excellent with a choice of a traditional meal of roast turkey and stuffing, or 

alternatively a fish course or a vegetarian option. For the sweet there was a choice of Christmas pudding, 

cheesecake or chocolate torte. Afterwards we were served tea or coffee and during this time a raffle was 

held with many attractive prizes kindly donated by members. Tesco and Waitrose provided surprise bags 

of goodies. 

 

The lunch was also a chance for a special couple, Ken Whybrow and his new wife, Marjorie to celebrate 

their wedding held a few days previously. Both are members of COPE and it was a special time for them 

both. 

Later, on the 13th December, the COPE St Ives Group held their 

Christmas Lunch at the Golden Lion, St Ives, where 40 members 

had a similar enjoyable festive lunch. The hotel management and 

staff ensured the event was successful, and the St Ives Committee 

provided attractive raffle prizes to end a very well organised event. 

 

Everyone enjoyed both occasions and many stayed to talk together 

afterwards. Many compliments were paid not only to the hotel staff 
at both venues but also to COPE organisers. 

 

It was a pleasure to see so many members present at both events and we wish not only the members at 

the Lunches, but everyone who is a member of COPE, a very Happy New Year and may we meet you 

again very soon, after all its only another 11 months to Christmas! 

Jennie/COPE Christmas lunch 021219 


